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Mr. President, 
 



transition towards inclusive, sustainable and resilient food systems and towards diversified, 
balanced and healthy diets for all. 

Concerning our contributions to the work of ECOSOC and the HLPF, I believe there is room for 
improvement. Given that the annual session of the Commission on Population and Development 
generally takes place in April, it has been difficult to ensure that the Commission’s key messages 
are well reflected in the documentation prepared for ECOSOC. Perhaps we should review the 
current information flow or consider adjusting time frames. 
 
Dear colleagues, 
 
The perspective offered by the Commission on Population and Development is critical for the 
work of ECOSOC. The four demographic megatrends, namely, population growth, population 
ageing, international migration and urbanization, are powerful forces that have major 
implications for achieving the SDGs.  
 
Let me give two examples. First, in many least developed countries, high rates of population 
growth challenge the implementation of the 2030 Agenda simply because infrastructure and 
service delivery must keep pace with the rapidly growing population. Second, in many developed 
countries, population ageing is altering the relationship between older and younger generations, 
with major financial implications. 
 
In this context, it is noteworthy that the population estimates produced by the Population 
Division of DESA, which supports the Commission’s substantive work, are being used as inputs 
for the calculation of roughly one third of the 231 SDG indicators.  

In this spirit, let me suggest that a cross-cutting theme for the work of ECOSOC and its subsidiary 
bodies in 2022 or 2023 could be population ageing. Such work could enrich the global review of 
the Madrid International Plan of Action on Ageing which the Commission for Social Development 
will conduct in 2023. Adoption of such a cross-cutting theme could promote cooperation and add 
coherence to the work of various functional commissions, in particular CPD, CSocD, CSW and the 
Statistical Commission. 

Lastly, let me say few words on working methods. The previous Bureau set in motion a reflection 


